
Mr. David Drummond 

Senior Legal Counsel 

Google, Inc. 

 

Dear Mr. Drummond: 

 

We have been provided with investigative materials from private and federal investigators. 

These materials appear to indicate that your organization engaged in criminal activity that 

affected us. Of greater concern to us, personally, is that, according to these documents, your 

organization implemented a large portion of a “Burn Notice” attack on us at the request of 

your investors. 

Upon review of the investigation materials, it is hard to imagine that your operation could 

continue, for very much longer, after all of the information, that we now see, is made public 

by these ongoing investigations. 

Therefore, we are seeking to have you compensate us for the damages to us, that your group 

maliciously caused, sooner than later. 

We are certainly prepared to go through the lengthy, item-by-item, disclosures in a jury trial 

but we are not confident your operation will survive that long. If we do not resolve things 

soon, though, we fully intend to deploy every resource the law allows. 

Please be aware that we have pre-distributed the archive to a large set of other investigators 

and journalists, globally, in case something ELSE happens to any member of our team. That 

archive will password-unlock within minutes of any additional attacks by your group. 

Thank you for your kind attention to this matter. 

We look forward to a prompt reply relative to a date and time to meet and execute a final 

solution. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

CC: New America Foundation; Serval Group; IN-Q-TEL 

 

 


